Sub-Committee Meeting A1E09(1)

Sub-Committee on International Activities

Tuesday 14th January 2003

1.30 Bancroft Room, Hilton Hotel

Washington DC

Minutes

Attendance

Members

Ann Frye, Co-Chair A1E09(1), DfT, UK

Kate Hunter-Zaworski, Oregan State University, USA

Tetsuo Akiyama, Tokyo Metropolitan University, Japan

Akihiro Mihoshi, Kinki University Japan

Sandi Rosenbloom, University of Arizona, USA

Rosemary Mathias, Multisystems, USA

Kit Mitchell, retired, UK

Tom Rickert, Access Exchange International, USA

Lalita Sen, Texas Southern University, USA

Rob Barnes, Ministry of Transportation, Ontario, Canada

Betsy Buxer, Community Forum, Phoenix, Arizona, USA

Ling Suen, ICSA Inc, Canada

Bill Crandall, Smith-Kettlewell, USA

Christo Venter, CSIR Transportek, South Africa

Dave Cyra, CYRA etc, USA

Friends

Ad van Herk, Transport Ministry, Netherlands

Campbell McKee, Unwin Safety Systems, UK

Uwe Rutenburg, Rutenberg Design Inc, Canada

Julie Zirlin, FHWA, USA

Enne de Boer, Technical University of Delft, Netherlands

Susan Rickert, Access Exchange International, USA

Daisuke Sawada, ECOMO Foundation, Japan

Hugh Gunn, RAND Europe, Netherlands

Jenny Meadows, Community Transport Association, UK

G.L Valérie, Transport Canada

Yasutsugu Nitta, Osaka University, Japan

Gabriel Sandy, 

Cindy Johnson, Mobilitat

Edmond Chang, ORNC

1. Agenda ( attached)

2. Apologies

Apologies were received from Maryvonne Dejeammes, co-chair of the meeting who had been unable to attend TRB this year.

3. Approval of the Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting, held in Washington on 15th January 2002 were approved.

4. Report on Access Exchange International

Tom Rickert reported on highlights of his work over the past year. A copy of his report is attached.

Tom invited members to join in the meeting he had arranged with the World Bank and other development banks later in the week. Kit, Ling, Lalita  and Ad would be giving presentations. Kit would be asking the banks to ensure that accessibility was a condition of funding.

Tom circulated a copy of a resource document, which he had recently compiled. A copy is attached. This was also available on the AEI website.

The meeting agreed that this was a particularly useful document. 

There was a discussion about the need for a common source of information on resources both In terms of available expertise and possibly also vehicles and equipment.    Ling offered to circulate a questionnaire to gather data on contacts and resources in as many countries as possible, to set up a web database.


In discussion Campbell introduced data indicating a very high correlation between a country’s GDP per capita and the likelihood of having transport provision for people with disabilities. He suggested that there are 4 pre-requisites for such provision :

· a transport infrastructure

· a supply & distribution structure

· a socially inclusive culture

· a funding supply.

Applying these criteria globally indicated that only some 15% of the world’s population live in countries with some form of transport provision for people with 

disabilities.

5. Report on TRANSED 2004

Aikihiro Mihoshi reported on progress with  the organisation of the Conference. The following responsibilites had been dsignated:

General Chairman: A. Mikoshi

Steering Committee Chairman: T. Akiyama

Vice-Chairman: M. Kamata (Tokyo University)

Scientific Committee Chairman: Y. Nitta

Vice-Chairman:  C G B Mitchell

Other presentations  from the organizing team covered the facilities of the conference  and the Hamamtsu area in more detail.

A copy of the main presentation is attached.

(Note changes of dates from reports:-


Abstracts announcements
February 2003


Deadline for submitting abstracts
April 30th, 2003


Acceptance mailed to authors
August 31st, 2003


Deadline for submitting papers & poster outline
December 31st, 2003

The programme will also include a Gala Dinner on evening of 25th May, 2004

And Technical visits on 27th May, 2004)

Discussion followed, with key issues raised including:

· Further work was needed to ensure an adequate number of accessible hotel rooms

· A concessionary fee structure should be made available for delegates experiencing difficulties – Ann offered to provide recommendations and guidance.

· General clarification was needed of how the budget was made up.

· Better mailing lists were needed both for delegates and exhibitors. It was agreed that revised lists should be sent direct to Tetsuo Akiyama.


It was noted that the Steering Committee would be called to meet on 31st July 2003.

The meeting thanked the Japanese delegation for their presentation, and offered any further support needed.

6. Report on TRANSED 2007

One bid had been received, from Transport Canada. Ling gave a brief introductory presentation on the proposal, which had full funding support from Transport Canada. It was agreed that it was timely for the Conference series to return to North America and that the Canadian bid was impressive and well presented. The bid was unanimously accepted.

Ann will write letter of acceptance to the Deputy Minister.


The 2007 conference would be held in mid-June either in Montreal or Toronto.

Toronto has a number of concurrent events, which would be of interest to delegates, and Montreal has conference facilities already confirmed. The Canadian team will make the decision.

7. New committee executives

Ling announced that she steps down as chair of A1E09 on 31st January 2003.

Kate & Kit will become the new co-chairs;

Rob Barnes will become Secretary.

8. Discussion on ways to improve knowledge exchange between continents

This follows the 2002 discussions on splitting the effort between TRB (the Americas). ECMT (Europe) and AEI (Developing countries)

It was noted that a number of useful initiatives were already in place with AEI planning regional conferences in India reaching out to people across South Asia while ECMT continues outreach work to Eastern Europe with the emphasis on peer reviews and mutual support between countries.

It was also agreed that the database discussed under Item 3 would be valuable in this context.

9. TCRP topics 

This item was deferred to the main Committee.

10. 2004 call for papers

Following discussion it was agreed that Ann would draw up a proposal for a session, to take a wide international overview of the market for accessible transport.

Potential topics within this framework could include:


· research into identifying markets for accessibility and the barriers to development (building on the discussion introduced by Campbell under Item 3);

· a report on work in developing countries;.

· Tourism and the scope for international travel by people with disabilities;

· Taxis and other accessible transport at major events such as the Olympics.


11.  Enlargement of membership/friendship

The search for “young” – or at least new – members continues.

12. Discussion of the Strategic Plan 
This item was deferred to the main Committee.

13.  2002 Roger Tate & 2003 William Bell Awards

Rob Barnes announced that the 2003 William Bell Award will be presented to Tom Rickert. The sub-committee warmly welcomed this announcement.

The 2002 Roger Tate Award will be announced at the main committee.

14.  Other business

Ad reported on the COST 349, a European Action on accessibility of intercity coaches (over-the-road buses). He asked for any available data from North American data on costs and developing technology in this field.


The meeting was adjourned at 3.15 p.m.
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ACTION ITEM





Ling will draw up and circulate a questionnaire as a first step in building up a database.








ACTION ITEMS





Transed organisers will carry out further work to secure accessible hotel rooms, explore the options for reduced fee levels for those with financial constraints and will produce and circulate a fuller and clearer budget statement.�


Ann will offer advice to Transed organisers on possible options for reduced fee structures.








ACTION ITEM





Ann to write formal letter of acceptance to the Deputy Minister








ACTION ITEM





 Ann to draw up proposals in consultation with others








ACTION ITEM





Anyone with data on accessible coach (over-the-road bus) operation to send details to Ad.











